

Information Letter no. 27-2016

Dear Member Federations,

We inform you about two results of the EFC Congress in Torun.

- 1. We had an election for a new president, and referring to our previous information, both Mr. Vladimir Shklar (ISR) and Mr. Marco Rioja (ESP) withdrew their candidacies, also explaining to the Congress the reasons. The result of the voting then between the two other candidates Mrs. Catherine Defoligny (FRA) and Mr. Stanislav Pozdniakov (RUS) was 17:27 in favour of Mr. Pozdniakov.
- 2. Also the COMEX had to be filled with the vacant position of a member, and the remaining candidates from our last elections 2013 in Zagreb, where both had received the same amount of votes, were Mr. Nikolay Mateev (ISL) and Mr. Etienne Van Cann (NED). The vote ended in favour of Mr. Mateev with 24:19.

The pages on our website with these new persons will be updated shortly.

Best regards, Max Geuter **General Secretary**

> General Secretariate Postfach 1138 D-82 179 Groebenzell-Muenchen Email: mwfgeuter@aol.com www.eurofencing.info